


Annex 1: Summary of community engagement for the proposed Kāinga Ora development in 
Endeavour Avenue, Hamilton 
 
 

Date Activity 

23 April 2020 Presentation to Hamilton City Council and Independent Urban 
Design Panel 

 

13 May 2020  Contact made with local Members of Parliament 

 Contact made with Waikato–Tainui 

 Letters provided to neighbours inviting feedback for the 
proposed development 

 Information about the development published on  
Kāinga Ora’s website 
 

14 May 2020 Contact made with local Flagstaff businesses, Endeavours 
Kindergarten, Endeavour School, Rototuna High Schools, local 
retirement villages, North East Community Hub, Pukete 
Neighbourhood House, Flagstaff Residents Facebook group, 
and Waikato Regional Housing Initiative 

 

21 May Meeting held with Riverdowns Playcentre 

 

3 June Letters provided to neighbours advising that Kāinga Ora was 
holding a Community Zoom information session 

 

5 June Meeting held with Flagstaff Residents Incorporated Society 

 

8 June Community Zoom information session held – a recording of 
which is available on www.kaingaora.govt.nz/uppernorthisland 

 

9 June  Meeting with Suburbs Community Sports Club 

 Meeting with Flagstaff Residents Incorporated Society 

 Community information session held – a recording of 
which is available on 
www.kaingaora.govt.nz/uppernorthisland 

 

10 June Letters provided to neighbours advising that a community drop-
in session would be held on 22 June 2020 

 

 
 




